22 December 2003

PRESS RELEASE


Clear Up of Fly Tippers Rubbish at Wildlife Heritage Site in Slough

Local farmers J. Rayner & Sons Ltd. of Horton have been left with a £3,000 clear up bill when the land they have been farming in Hollow Hill Lane was fly tipped with rubbish.  Slough Borough Council has ordered the clear up of the rubbish by 25 December 2003 which J. Rayner & Sons Ltd. are working hard to achieve despite not being responsible for the depositing of the rubbish.

Colin Rayner, Director of J. Rayner & Sons Ltd., said that a very large fence had been removed by the fly tippers to allow lorries to enter and deposit over 50 tonnes of household waste on the site.  It will now cost over £1,000 to replace the fencing.  

Unfortunately, despite the clear up effort to remove the rubbish by Christmas, it could not be guaranteed that the fly tippers will return.

If you have any information on fly tipping at Hollow Hill Lane or indeed anywhere else locally, please contact Customer and Environmental, Slough Borough Council on 01753 875255.

